
Commodore: Butch Brown 

Vice Commodore:  Steven 

Young 

Rear Commodore: Tony Clark 

Fleet Captain:  Shelly Kester 

Secretary:  Diana Kingsley 

Treasurer: Tom Pickens 

Trustee:  Dave Lucas 

Trustee:  Dan Schoenfeld 

Past Commodore:  Alan Kester 

Calendar of Events 

Please send all messages regard-

ing the newsletter and calendar to:    

rodgerschmuck@embarqmail.com 

Commodore's Report 

 

August at the club was a little slower as many of our members took 

advantage of the great weather to cruise the San Juanôs and further 

north. The club started with a cruise to Langley. We had one of our 

largest fleet turnouts. (14 boats). Langley is a great destination for 

all club members. 

Friday night socials were well attended and capped off with a great 

Birthday party for Mary Ann Harris. (Diana Kingsley also shared the 

evening for her Birthday). We have had many visiting yacht club 

members at our Friday socials. This has been a great way to meet 

our neighboring clubs. 

The August General Meeting was well attended and we inducted 

two more couples into KCYC. Please welcome Mary McClure, Jim-

my James, and Nancy and Jay Knode into the club when you see 

them. We have started a new recruiting program. Each current 

member sponsoring a new member will receive a $50.00 book of 

scrip. 

The Nominating Committee has been hard at work identifying candi-

dates for our board next year. At this point, all offices have nomi-

nees!!! See below for the list! 

Please attend the Sept. 17 General Meeting. Election of Officers will 

take place at the General Meeting. It is important that we have a 

good turnout for elections. 

Please mark your calendars for Oct. 15, Change of Watch, and Oct. 

17
th
, the Commodores Ball. More information will be coming on 

these activities. 

Smooth Cruising! See you at the club!  

Butch Brown  
Commodore 
360 930 8337 
butch.brown83@gmail.com 
 

 

KINGSTON COVE 

YACHT CLUB 

September 2015 

Officer Election and Auction                

September 17 

Comedy Night                   

September 26 

 

Times for Our Events 

BOD Meeting: 3rd Tuesday 

of each month @ 1800 

General Meeting: 3rd Thursday 

of each month.                                                       

Club opens at 1800 

Pot Luck at 1845 

Meeting at 1900 

Board Meetings: Tuesday before 

General Meeting at 1800 

Like us on Facebook at  
òKingston Cove Yacht Clubó 
Like us on Facebook at  
òKingston Cove Yacht Clubó 

mailto:butch.brown83@gmail.com


Vice Commodore's Report 

 

 

 

 

 

Rear Commodoreôs Report  

Well summer is coming to end and what a wild and windy way to usher in September. Itôs amazing to think 

we are at election time again. What an awesome year itôs been for me serving as Rear Commodore. I 

have had so much fun working with all our volunteers and Officers and I am looking forward to next year 

as well. 

But just because summer is ending doesnôt mean the fun and festivities are ending at KCYC. We had a 

blast celebrating Mary Ann Harrisô birthday at the end of August. Thanks to everyone who decorated and 

brought food and really made a grand party out of an ordinary Friday night. 

As boating season winds down I want to start thinking about upcoming activities and events to help us get 

through those tough winter months when we longingly look to the sky and the water, waiting for the return 

of those sunny summer days. In the meantime football season is upon us and we do plan to have the club 

open for Seahawks games so keep an eye on the Facebook page as well as the web site for more details. 

Donôt forget! The Holidays are just a couple of months away and with Holidays come Holiday Parties! 

Happy sailing everyone! 

RCTC 

waclark57@comcast.net 
206-617-6320 

Our yacht Club burgee has been all over our Northwest waters this summer. Trips have seen our burgee 
in the Broughtons, Desolation Sound, the Gulf Islands, San Juan Islands and all over Puget Sound. We 
should be proud of the miles that have been put on our fleet!  

Donôt forget the upcoming cruise to Anacortes over Labor Day.  

The Nominating Committee is looking for a member or two to head up next years outings. Please consider 
this request to be Fleet Captain. 

The two new couches are in place and they look very nice. Thanks to all who had a hand in this improve-
ment to our Club! A nice table with a marine touch is in the works. 

Please keep in mind the Salmon Derby coming up on November 7th. There are plans in the works to 
make it a fun day  for all. Please consider bringing down some items for the Commodoreôs Auction that 
day. We would like to make it a fund raiser for the Club. So keep your eyes open around your place for a 
few valuable items to be auctioned. No junk please. 

Finally, keep New Years Eve on your mind. We are planning a Bang-Up-Party!! We have a really good 
band booked and are planning good food and a lot of fun. If you would like to help plan the party, please 
let me know!! 

Steve 

mailto:waclark57@comcast.net


Fleet Captainôs Report: 

Greetings from your Fleet Captain, 

What an awesome summer for boating.  Alan and I had the Knotty Shell out cruising to many differ-

ent places this summer. 

August the KCYC cruise was to Andrews Bay in Lake Washington. The boats that attended were, 

Seaduction, Southern Jewelle and the Knotty Shell.  We had a rib cook off that Alan won by default 

as he was the only one to cook ribs!!! 

 

Shelly Kester 

KCYC Fleet Captain 

 

From Cheryl Callais:  

New KCYC and Seahawks items will be available soon at the ship store é check it out!! 

 

 

KCYC PICNIC TO BENEFIT THE KINGSTON FOOD BANK 

August 23
rd
 2015 

The KCYC picnic to benefit our local Kingston Food Bank was held at the Grahamôs 
on a beautiful sunny afternoon. 

We had about 35 people attend, not as many as we had hoped for, but those here ex-
pressed a good time was had by all ;.) 

Rick made gazpacho, macaroni and potato saladôs, and of course we had hamburgers 
and hot dogôs. Oh, I did make a small contribute to the food, sesame dip!   

The helper beeôs were many ;.) Susan Rogers, Gloria and Steve Young helped with 
prep. Steve and Jerry did a fine job cooking the hamburgers and hot dogs. Even had 
nice toasted buns thanks to Gloria preparing them on an electric griddle since we 
couldnôt have a fire.   Cheryl C helped direct the parking. Cynthia H. collected the 
$10.00 per family and also did the 50/50 split. Kitchen clean-up was lotôs of help from 
Nancy, Sally and Iôm sure lotôs of others I didnôt notice. 

A special thanks to Randy-Kan for donating a sani-can. 

Our 50/50 split gave winner guestôs Bob and Katie Warne $80.00, which they gener-
ously donated right back to the food bank, Thank you!  



Continued: 

Wednesday we delivered about 120# of canned goods, bags of light weight chips and crackers and 
miscellaneous other items leftover from the picnic that we didnôt use.   

And we gave them $345.00, they were THRILLED, and gave a big Thanks to KCYC!!  

We ate our way through the afternoon, then on to some fun stuff. 

We had croquet; horseshoes and a golf toss game set up in the front yard.  

Then some adult/kid games (groan ;.) 

1
st
 there was the óHide in Plain Sightôéé..up to debate, youôll just have to ask someone who was 

here about it, letôs just say óthinking outside the boxô , and óthings are not always as they seemô has 
a whole new meaning for some!  

Then on to the óFarmer and Animalô peanut search, all I can say is hee-haw, quack, baa, and a 
whole lot more.   

And last but not least, can you make a 3x5 index card cut to fit over your body, all in one continuous 
pieceééénot easily, but yes it can be done ;.) 

The evening ended about 7pm, it was a great day, Thanks to all, and if I forgot anyone accept my 
apologies. 

Cheryl G. 

 

 



From Tom: 

More from the Boob Tube: 

ARE you sick of the same old TV ads continuing to blast you? Wouldnôt it be fun to be able to 
change the format of some of these ads? Like the actor William DeVane, whether heôs on hos 
horse or in an airplane always bragging about his wealth, says ñHi, my Daddy advised me when I 
was young to invest my money in time shares é I did, I did quite poorly, but I recovered and in-
vested my welfare checks in plastic. I buy my plastic from Creton Plastic Investments (Creaton 
Plastics receiver 800 Billion! Dollars in the government bailout program) and I receive my plastic 
in a timely fashion. Donôt you just like the FEEL of plastic? Plastic is easy to deal with, neednôt be 
afraid of smuggling it! 

Thereôs a storm coming!!!! (it is called INFLATION) é Whatôs in your safe?? é  

Oh look, thereôs Fred Thompson é Fred bailed me out of my timeshares with reverse mortgages.  

ñHi, Iôm Fred Thompson. I used to be a U.S. Senator, later a DA on Law and Order but found I 
could make much more money by peddling reverse mortgages. Convincing poor old people, who 
donôt have a clue, that reverse mortgages are the way to go, however, I must admit I have no idea 
how it works. Somehow it just doesnôt seem feasible that a lending institution would pay off your 
mortgage and let you still live there é but my Bosses assure me thatôs how it works and they pay 
me lots of their money which I invest in plastic! é I have a friend who did the reverse mortgage 
and he came home one night to find Robert Wagner and Henry Winkler now living there!!!! This 
allows me the freedom to attend conventions like this ñConvention for Ex-Celebrities Who Adver-
tise Weird Productsò. 

Hey é there is Joe Theisman who used to be a quarterback for the Redskins é he broke his leg 
in font  of six million viewers! é ñJoe Theisman here é arenôt you tired of getting up a dozen 
times at night? é My wife left be because of it, so I invented Sooper Beta Prostate é we offer a 
money-back guarantee if it doesnôt work! é so far we have not made much money since we give 
away all these free bottles and still give their money back!  

What most people donôt know, my real reason for retiring was not my leg injury but my constant 
trips to the menôs room didnôt allow me to throw a pass. 

Thank Lord for Fredôs reverse mortgages and Williamôs plastic é I may get into the insurance 
business like Flo or the Gecko ...   

A unique way of making money é say you pay $2,200 a year for your auto insurance é Progres-
sive saves you $400 é. Now you are down to $800 a year é Geico saves you another  $400 é 
(down to $400 per year now!)  All State saves you and additional $400 and now you have com-
plete coverage for NOTHING! é and better yet, here is where the payoff comes é State Farm 
drops your premium by $400 and the actually send you a check for $400!! I know some resource-
ful people who have retired off insurance companies and still have complete coverage!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sunshine and Clouds 

 for  September 2015 

 

 

Carol was in the hospital for a day é far as  I 

know nothing immediately life-threatening é 

awaiting a diagnosis. 

Terrible news from Dennie é she has been di-

agnosed with ALS é  prayers and assist of all 

sorts could be appreciated. 

 

 

 

CELEBRATE!! 

September Birthdays: Dave Lucas (8), Bill Parnell (10), Janice Kutz (16), 

Marilyn Kutz (17), Dan Schoenfeld (18), Erik Miller (28). 

 

September Anniversaries: Dorothy and Tom Chambers (9), Gretchen 

and Bob Murphy (9), Linda and Tom Pickens (13), Cheryl and Rick Gra-

ham (17), Rachel and Daniel McConkey (26), Theresa and Glen Swan 

(23), Bette and Tom Davies (28), Nancy Langwith and Jerry Kirschner 

(30). 

 

On behalf of ñCalypsoò Carol Wetmore 

 

 



 

KCYC Nominations 2015 
The Nomination Committee is proud to announce this years slate of nominees for KCYC offic-

ers and trustees as follows:   

Commodore:  Steve Young 

Vice Commodore: Tony Clark 

Rear Commodore: Sallie Brown 

Fleet Captain:  John Reynolds 

Secretary:  Robin Lott 

Treasurer:  Tom Pickens 

Trustee:  Rick Graham 

Trustee (second term): Dan Shoenfeld 

 

Respectfully; 

Todd Lachelt 

Nominating Committee Chairman 

 

PS: A big thank you to all the Nominating Committee members for a job well done: Todd 

Lachelt, Dave Kutz, Jerry Kirchner and Rick Eveleth. Please attend Election Night at the General 

Meeting on September 17! 

 

Commodore Butch Brown 

  




